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31 October 2023 
 
 
Mr Sam Dorland 
Adviser  
Listings Compliance (Perth)  
Level 40, Central Park 
152-158 St George's Terrace 
Perth WA 6000 
 
By email: TradingHaltsPerth@asx.com.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Dorland, 
 
VOLUNTARY SUSPENSION EXTENSION REQUEST  
 
Parabellum Resources Limited (“Company”) refers to its ASX announcement dated 23 February 2023 
regarding Temarise Limited's decision to exercise the option to acquire 80% of the Khotgor Rare Earths 
project in Mongolia ("Option"). 
 
The Company hereby requests a voluntary suspension extension to the Company’s securities and 
provides the following information in accordance with Listing Rule 17.2. 
  
1. The Company requests a voluntary suspension extension, pending an announcement regarding 

Temarise's funding of the exercise price of the Option ("Announcement").  
2. The voluntary suspension to remain until the earlier of the Company releasing the Announcement 

or the commencement of trading on Monday, 11 December 2023.  
3. The Company is not aware of any reason why the voluntary suspension extension should not be 

granted.  
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
Shaun Menezes 
Company Secretary  
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